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Recap of Hybrid Return

Previous Direction -

All students are in Distance Learning
Some students in Learning Hubs - elementary and middle
Begin Elementary Hybrid and SDC Hybrid in the Red Tier

Middle School remains in Distance Learning with Strategic Support Cohorts beginning in
the Red Tier

Current Board direction -

Submit Safe Schools for All Plan (Grant for $450 per pupil) by February 1
Return TK-2 and SDC starting February 16 in the Hybrid Model

Return 3-5 starting in the Hybrid Model March 1

Middle School Strategic Support Cohorts begin February 10

Middle School Hybrid begins after Spring Break



Update on Safe Schools for All Plan

The Safe Schools for All Plan for TK - 5/ 6 (elementary) has not been approved by the
legislature.

At this time, the February 1 submission and February 16 / March 1 implementation
timelines are not being implemented and the Governor and Legislature are working on a
single plan which is likely to take several weeks.

Therefore, based on Board direction, SMFCSD staff informed SMCOE of an interest in
the grant and requested a review of the District’'s updated COVID 19 Prevention Plan.

The COVID Prevention Plan is posted on the District website and is undergoing review
both internally and externally. (The COVID Prevention Plan does not include all elements
of the required CSP.)



Next Steps for SMFCSD

As the Safe Schools for All Plan is expected to change, District staff will watch and
wait for updates on the timeline and requirements and:

continue to prepare for a return to campus

review COVID 19 testing protocols for students

continue labor negotiations on the Hybrid MOU

continue to monitor and provide updated information on staff vaccinations



